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Dear Parents/Guardians & Carers 
 
This week we have been celebrating Book Week. This is the time when we put a spotlight on the benefits and advantages of 
reading which are promoted during Book Week. The focus is to help develop a stronger interest in literature by encouraging 
children to start or continue reading. There are also social benefits of Book Week where children get a chance to have fun 
and creatively express themselves amongst their peers and family members. The educational benefit is that, by dressing up 
as their favourite bookish character, children are given the time to truly connect with books and to  
associate reading with fun.  
 
We extend our sincerest thanks to two of our parents who were our visiting authors this year, Mrs Erin Bernardi who shared 
her book ‘There’s a Monster on My Shoulder’ and Mrs Alycia Cerra, who shared her book ‘Sofia the Owl and the Lost Tooth’ 
to our students,  Both ladies were able to share with our students their experience as authors. It was fabulous for our  
students to experience this opportunity and to realise that being an author is within anyone’s realm. You need a  
commitment, a passion and a purpose to become an author.   
 
2025 Orientation Session 
Next Wednesday 28

th
 August, we will hold the second orientation session for our 2025 incoming Preps. This session will be 

run by our Math and Literacy Leaders, Mrs Bruce, Mrs Cannatelli and Mrs Lombardi. Who will explain the math and literacy 
curriculum in the Prep year. We look forward to seeing our newest members again for some more fun sessions. 
 
Official Blessing and Opening  
Save the date - Friday 20

th
 September at 10.00am. This is the official day we will be holding the formal ceremony to mark 

the official opening and blessing of the new facilities. Please see attached invite to our community. We ask that if attending, 
you bring a small plate to share for morning tea after the ceremony has concluded. Looking forward to seeing as many of 
you as possible.   
 
Preparations for 2025 School Year 
It’s that time of year again where we start to make plans for the following year. To assist us with planning for the 2025 year I 
am asking families to please advise us as soon as possible if you are not returning to St Damian’s next year. Knowing what 
movements we can expect helps us to plan better for next year’s class structures. Thank you for your support.  
  
Annual Report to the Community 
The Annual Report to the Community (ARC) for 2023 is now available from the front office. Families are welcome to come 
and borrow a copy to read. We ask that once read, they please be returned so that other families can also borrow it.  The 
ARC can also be accessed on our school website. Thank you.  
 
MACSSIS Surveys 
The Melbourne Archdiocese Catholic Schools School Improvement Survey (MACSSIS) will take place this year in the period 
Monday 2 September to Friday 20 September, the last three weeks of Term 3. MACSSIS is the primary way to gather  
feedback about our school from everyone involved in a school community – students, school staff, parents and guardians. 
It addresses areas such as, School climate, Student safety, Family engagement, Communication and Catholic identity. 
 
Prior to the survey opening, families will receive an invitation to participate in the online survey and instructions on how to do 
so. Parent and guardian participation in the survey is voluntary however, when you receive an invitation you are encouraged 
to complete it, as MACSSIS is a particularly reliable way in which our school can receive feedback from our community. The 
survey can be completed in many languages.   
 
Staff News 
We offer our sincerest sympathy to Mrs Barbara Milana and her family on the recent passing of her father-in-law. We pray 
that God’s love give them all comfort during this difficult time. We congratulate Ms Kira Young on her recent engagement. 
We wish her and her fiancé all the best for the future, and hope it is filled with happiness, laughter and lots of love.  
 
We have a few staff taking Long Service Leave during the next few weeks: Mrs Anna Walpole (P.M) will be on leave from 
the 28

th
 August until the end of term, she will be replaced by Ms Simone Egan. Mr Riki Bossini (Year 4B) will be on leave 

from 4
th
 September until the end of term and will be replaced by Mr Nettleton. We wish each of these members of staff a  

relaxing and enjoyable time away.    
 

Prayer  
Lord God, Guide us to act with justice and kindness at all times.  May we give ourselves wholeheartedly to creating  

communities of hope and justice.  May love be the source and nurture of our living.  Amen 

 

Have a great week everyone.  

Rosanna 
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Using Traditional Prayers at Home 
Traditional Prayers have been handed down through the generations and have become part of the way of life within the 
Catholic Church. Some of our Year Levels have been exploring Traditional Prayer within their Religious Education learning 
at School. We are encouraging Children to interview their Parents and Grandparents about Traditional Prayers. Perhaps you 
might like to answer these questions with your child. 
 
What Traditional Prayers did you pray with your Family when you were a child? 
Do you still have a Traditional Prayer you still like to pray today? If so, why? 
What changes have you witnessed in the area of Traditional Prayers? 
 
Perhaps you might like to select a Traditional Prayer to pray after the evening meal. Discuss which Prayer was chosen and 
why with your child. Members of the Family may like to re-write your choice of a Traditional Prayer in order to make it more 
meaningful and appropriate for your Child. 
 
Simply, share any Prayer Books you may have owned as a child (if you still have them) with your Child. Positive experiences 
of Prayer within the home will foster the value of Prayer for our Children. 
 
A Prayer Recognising God’s Presence Amongst Us 
 

Lord, we hide in fear of the unknown not realising you are with us always. 
Your presence appears like a stranger, a companion, as incomprehensible mystery, the extraordinary breaking through into 

the ordinary,  
and we are touched by the holy. 

In these places, we see, we hear, we know you, God –  
closer, deeper, beyond imagining, beyond expressing. 

Christ Jesus, lead us to moments of epiphany, revelation. 
Guide us to places where holiness touches ordinariness,  

and where we long to see you face to face. 
Amen. 

 

Mary-Ann Wright 

Religious Education Leader 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parent Volunteers are needed for the  
Father’s Day Stall.  

 
Please register via 

 
https://signup.com/go/XYPRcge 

https://signup.com/go/XYPRcge
https://signup.com/go/XYPRcge
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Prep C Maureen Chen For always trying her best. Keep it up! 

Prep M Vivian Liu For always doing your best and improving in your reading. 

Prep W 
Domenico  
Sorrenti 

For doing his best segmenting words when reading. 

1M Michael McCrea For doing his best and participating well in class. 

1S Ian Chen For being an enthusiastic learner who has shown great effort and progress towards learning. 

2AB Sonae Mutuku For always listening , helping others and doing her best. 

2C Neil Zheng For being an excellent listener and you inspire the class to think of rhyming sound chants. 

2Y Evelyn Wang For trying her best by demonstrating a growth mindset. 

3B 
Radmehr  
Nakhostinfathi 

For trying your best and staying focused during maths tasks. 

3M Anay Siwas  For doing her best to focus in the classroom and complete learning tasks. 

3SR Aaliyah Hussein For being an enthusiastic learner and is always seen doing her best. 

4B Isaac Korovin For always working hard to achieve your learning goals. 

4C Lucas Gao For being a respectful student, trying his best in all areas and asking questions. 

5AT Caleb Cutajar For his persistence, effort and dedication when competing in the Matific Olympiad. 

5M Zoey You For consistently giving her best efforts in class discussions. 

5R Robbie Mullick For your eagerness to participate, share ideas and work through challenges. 

6GC James Harper For consistently doing his best and taking on feedback . 

6S Chloe Butterfield 
For your excellent work during reading sessions especially when answering comprehension 
questions. 
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Book Week Fun  
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As part of Book Week, Alycia Cerra author of the very beautiful book 'Sofia the Owl and the Lost Tooth' visited 
our students and shared her experiences as an author. Alicia is a mum at St.Damian's. It was inspiring! This  

beautifully illustrated book can be pre-ordered. Please find the details below or click on the 
link www.minireaders.com.au 

Happy Reading!  
 
 

http://www.minireaders.com.au/
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